
DENNIS RESERVE MASTERPLAN IMPLEMENTATION 
PROJECT UPDATE AUGUST 2020 

 

 

Stage 1: Demolition of the former Williamstown Ladies Bowls Club, 

the Williamstown Central Tennis Pavilion and the construction of 

tennis courts  

Demolition has recommenced onsite after some slight delays due to the 
removal of utilities to the site including the light pole, electrical services and 
an unexpected gas line. As part of the demolition works, six trees will also be 
removed as indicated in the approved master plan for the site. Works to the 
new tennis courts will commence after the demolition is complete. 

The new tennis courts are expected to be completed in November 2020. 

 

Stage 2: Open Space upgrades to the southern end of the reserve 

Following community consultation in late 2019, the final concept plan 
includes a new playground, central passive area, new pathways through 
reserve and improved or additional landscaping at the southern end of the 
reserve.  

Construction works are expected to commence in February 2021.  

To find out more about the final design, visit 
participate.hobsonsbay.vic.gov.au/dennis-reserve-master-plan-
implementation 

 

Stage 3: Construction of a new multipurpose community facility in 

the northern end of the reserve 

Design development is scheduled to commence in November 2020 and a 
project working group will be established to guide the design. Further 
information will be provided closer to the time. 

 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) and impact on Council services 

The current climate is a rapidly evolving landscape and we will keep you 
updated should any changes to the project occur. For more information on 
changes to Council services, visit www.hobsonsbay.vic.gov.au/coronavirus. 
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